## Tameside Metropolitan Borough St Anne's Primary School



Headteacher Mrs K Rimmer BEd (Hons)
St Anne's Road, Denton, Manchester M34 3DY
Telephone No: 0161 336 2956 Fax No: 0161 320 7949
Email: admin@st-annes-denton.tameside.sch.uk
www.st-annes-denton.tameside.sch.uk

17 March 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Please find below the latest advice from the Government. Updated guidelines include:

- Anyone (including staff and students) who has a new continuous cough and/or high temperature should stay at home for 14 days. Anyone who lives with someone displaying the coronavirus symptoms should also stay at home for 14 days.
- Continue to practise and promote good hand hygiene, and 'cafch it, bin it, kill it' messages

Up to date information from the Government can be found at: https://gov.uk/coronavirus

I am sure you will appreciate that we are doing everything we can to ensure that school life carries on as normal as well as prioritising the health and safety of all our children and staff. With the added pressures on home life, I have taken the decision to suspend all before and after school clubs, including boost, for the weeks leading up to the Easter holidays. This will take effect as of tomorrow, Wednesday 18 March.

The Department for Education has launched a new helpline to answer questions about Covid-19 related to education. Staff, parents, carers and young people can contact the helpline as follows:

Phone: 0800 046 8687

Email: <u>dfe.coronavirushelpline@education.gov.uk</u> Opening hours: 8am – 6.00pm (Monday to Friday)

Further information will be sent out as the situation unfolds.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs K.Rimmer

HEADTEACHER











